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           Town of Guilford     

Special Meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners 
    Tuesday, February 9, 2016 

               Guilford Police Department 
400 Church Street, Community Room at 5:30 PM 

 
 
Present: Police Commission: Mike Mikolay, Chairman 
     Martha Carlson, Vice Chair 
     Jeff Hedberg, Commissioner 
     Fred Trotta, Commissioner 
     Paul Chello, Commissioner 
 
  Department:  Jeffrey C. Hutchinson, Chief of Police 
     John E. Dunn, Deputy Chief of Police  
  
Call to Order. 
 
The special meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners was called to order at 5:30 
PM. 
 
Motion: Upon a motion by Commissioner Carlson, and seconded by Commissioner 

Hedberg, the Commission voted to move into Executive Session at 5:35 
PM for the purposes of interviewing sergeant candidates and inviting the 
Chief of Police and Deputy Chief of Police. 

 
In Favor: Mikolay, Carlson, Hedberg, Trotta, Chello 
Opposed: None 
Abstained: None 
 
Motion: Upon a motion by Commissioner Chello, and seconded by Commissioner 

Trotta, the Commission voted to move out of Executive Session and back 
into Public Session at 7:40 PM. 

 
In Favor: Mikolay, Carlson, Hedberg, Trotta, Chello 
Opposed: None 
Abstained: None 
 
No motions were made, no action was taken during Executive Session. 
 
Motion: Upon a motion by Commissioner Hedberg, and seconded by 

Commissioner Trotta, the Commission voted to promote Officer 
 Matthew Larsen to Sergeant Grade B effective February 28, 2016. 
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In Favor: Mikolay, Carlson, Hedberg, Trotta, Chello 
Opposed: None 
Abstained: None 
 
Motion: Upon a motion by Commissioner Trotta, and seconded by Commissioner  
  Carlson, the Commission voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM. 
 
In Favor: Mikolay, Carlson, Hedberg, Trotta, Chello 
Opposed: None 
Abstained: None 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Jeffrey C. Hutchinson 
Chief of Police 
 
Typist: Lucy Krauchick, Clerk of the Board 
 
 


